
Special Meeting Announcement

This is the official notice of the Board of Directors Special Meeting. The Special meeting will be held on Saturday, April 20th, 2024, at 10:00am at the Lewisberry Borough Pavilion.
 On June 23, 2023, with a 2/3 in-favor vote, members in good-standing approved revisions to the bylaws allowing homeowners, who are not members, that live within the Silver Lake Community boundaries to become members. This 2/3 in-favor vote passed even if we remove Tom and Carol’s votes.
These homeowners have signed a legally bound contract requiring them to follow the Association bylaws, pay all maintenance fees, and special assessments until such time as they dispose of their property. Due to a pending civil action against Silver Lake Community Association and as an abundance of caution, our legal counsel has advised us to  have the members in good-standing  vote in two homeowners (Tom Imblum and Carol Werning) that the board had previously voted in. It should be noted that these two homeowners have been "unofficial members" for years, they look out their window and see the lake,  they have paid thousands of dollars in maintenance fees over the years, and in one case serving on the Board and volunteering time and hard work to better our community and the lake.
 As stated above, these two homeowners were loyal members prior to membership being mandatory. It makes no sense to turn them away and decline their maintenance fees and any potential special assessments.

